
THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARKS COMMISSION OF THE 
VILLAGE OF MONTEBELLO 
WAS HELD ON THURSDAY, MAY 10, 2018 
AT VILLAGE HALL,​ ​1 MONTEBELLO ROAD, MONTEBELLO, NEW YORK​.  
 
THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT 7:45 P.M. 
FOLLOWED BY THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE. 
 
 Present: Amy Rapoport Chairperson 

Tony Piazza Member 
Maureen Danzig Member  
Warren Berbit Village Attorney 
Howard Hochberg Member 

  
Absent: Bob Congionti Member 

Josh Goldstein Member 
Robert Israel Member 

   
Recording Secretary: Maureen Danzig Member 

 
The minutes of the April 5, 2018  meeting 
Motion to accept - Tony Piazza 
Seconded - Amy Rapoport 
approved unanimously with changes from Warren Berbit 
 
Discussions were held on the following: 
 
Exercise in the Village Hall Park -  
 
Maureen to contact Joan Will about insurance certificate, waiver and hold harmless.  Where to 
advertise, village website, facebook page and nextdoor montebello 
 
Ponds Park -  
 
Tony shared that algae is forming already on pond #2, the bubblers are working, he had called 
and was told that the chemicals will go in on May 16th.  There is a fence that needs to be fixed 
and trees cut up 
 
Amy asked Howard to follow up with boyscouts and trail sign for the park.  Howard said he 
would follow up with the scout who attended the last meeting.  
 
Tree Survey -  
 

https://maps.google.com/?q=1+MONTEBELLO+ROAD,+MONTEBELLO,+NEW+YORK&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=1+MONTEBELLO+ROAD,+MONTEBELLO,+NEW+YORK&entry=gmail&source=g


Amy reported that the town came around to pick up branches.  She had given the list compiled 
by the members to the village.  The village was asking for additional information, street 
addresses - so that they can notify homeowners and make a plan. 
 
MPC Budget -  
 
Unknown due to the audit 
 
Arbor Day -  
 
Maple tree was planted on village property 
 
Shakespeare in the Park -  
 
Othello - Dates TBD 
 
Village Sign -  
 
Is the village in need of an informational sign and where could it be placed? 
 
Village Yard Sale -  
 
Arrange a village yard sale at village hall in the Fall of 2018.  Questions about what to charge 
and the need for insurance.  Suggestions that the village could give out donuts and apple cider. 
 
Spook Rock Golf Course Management -  
 
The town has made an arrangement with a vendor.  Concerns about pesticides and future use. 
Warren to follow up.  
 
Article about a tick study -  
 
Tony to share an article from the Journal News 
 
Cemeteries -  
 
Cleanup - Amy to meet Howard to look at the cemeteries. 
 
Next Meeting scheduled for Thursday, June 7, 2018 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 PM 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Maureen Danzig 


